
Employee Wellbeing and Satisfaction Committee 
August 12, 2021 

Administration Building, Conference Hall 
Minutes 

 
In attendance: Paula Texel (HR), Kevin Smith (CFO), April Paul (Risk Management), Laurie Dart (Staff 
Attorney), Melinda Sutton (Risk Management), Keven Jones (Risk Management), Don Manley 
(PCTA/PESPA), Richard MacDonald (FPSU), Rebecca Dean (FPSU), Nelly Henjes (PESPA), David Harrison 
(FOA), Nancy Velardi (PCTA), Dia Falco (PCTA/PESPA), Joseph Brenner, (FPSU), Tia Blunt (FPSU), Bryan 
Bouton (PCTA/PESPA). 
 
Meeting was held in-person, with Nelly Henjes attending via Teams. 
 
April Paul welcomed everyone, introductions were held. 
 
2022 Healthcare Proposal 
April shared that the district is proposing to cover the entire healthcare cost for employees for 2022, 
with the addition of the Prudent Rx program.  
 
Questions were asked from the group and responses provided. 
 
All groups agreed to the proposal and rate projection sheets were signed off by all groups. (Note, PESPA 
sheet will be signed within the next few days.)  
 
April and her team will now begin finalization of plans and prepare for open enrollment that will be held 
in October. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
  
 
 
 


